RESOLUTION RELATING TO 2020-2021 OPEN ENROLLMENT

Member introduced the following resolution and moved its adoption at the January 6, 2020
regular board meeting:

WHEREAS the State of Minnesota has established an open enrollment program permitting students to
attend nonresident districts pursuant to the limitations of Minnesota Statutes § 124D.03, and

WHEREAS the State of Minnesota has also established criteria for school districts to limit open
enrollment applications based on district-wide grade level capacity, class, program, and school building

capacity, and

WHEREAS the administration has determined that additional development and anticipated enroliment
increases at Verndale Elementary and High School have resulted in lack of space availability,

BE IT THEREFORE RESOLVED that for purposes of open enrollment, the following grade level caps
will be in effect for the 2020-2021 school year, Grades K-12 capped at 56;

The motion for the adoption of the foregoing resolution was duly seconded by member
and upon a vote being taken thereon, the following voted in favor thereof:

And the following voted against the same:
Whereupon said resolution was declared duly passed and adopted.
The school board is directing the administration to continue to pick up open enrolled students on

existing bus routes and not extend bus routes any additional distance from the school to pick up new
open enrolled students,



